FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 TWELFTH STREET, SW
WASHINGTON, DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU ENGINEER: GARY A. LOEHRS
AUDIO DIVISION " TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FEB 1 3 20]8 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410/1411

MAIL STOP: 1800B3
INTERNET ADDRESS: Gary.Loehrs@fcc.gov

HOME PAGE: www.fce.gov/mb/audio/

Positive Hope Inc.
2100 Park Blvd.
San Diego, CA 92101

Re: KVIB-LP, San Diego, CA
Facility ID No. 197704
Positive Hope Inc.

File No. BMPL-20180117ADD

Dear Applicant:

This is in reference to the above application and the proposed use of a directional antenna to comply with
the US/Mexico FM Agreement. For the reasons stated below, the use of a directional antenna will be
denied.

Section 73.816 of the Commission’s Rules' allows LPFM stations the use of directional antennas for the
purpose of justifying a waiver of the second adjacent channel spacing requirements of Section 73.807 or
for Public safety licensees. Therefore the use of a directional antenna or such characteristics that are
considered directional pertaining to any antenna for any other use will not be approved.

Accordingly, in light of the above, BMPL-20180117ADD, IS HEREBY DISMISSED. These actions are
taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283.

Sincerely,

. Bradshaw
Deputy Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau

147 C.F.R. § 73.816.



